
NOTE TO FILE ON FINAL REPORT FOR MONARCH BEACH SUNRISE 

 

The DDF funds allocated to this project were $2,250 (with a club match of $2,250) with a Total 
Project cost of $4,500. This is correctly listed in the Progress Report (and the expenditure is 
correctly listed as $4,500). 

However, the Final Report (which has two versions – one for RYLA and one for the eco garden)  
inadvertently lists the DDF and club match as $2,500 in the income section. The expenses are 
correctly listed as $4,500 (actually $4,499.94). . 

Therefore, the allocated DDF (and matching club funds) were all used for this project. 

 

Gillian Bradshaw 
District Grants Chair 
August 29, 2024 


